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We welcome your support            
The Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association has had the privilege of representing the people 
of Upminster, Cranham and Dury Falls over many years. 
We believe our residents come first and foremost. Any problem, however big or small, is treated 
with the same degree of urgency and respect. We believe our local community is best served by 
local people and that the interests of our residents are served to the very best of our abilities. We 
do not appear just before an election and disappear again shortly afterwards, but maintain a 
constant presence throughout the year with our monthly Bulletin, dedicated website (ucra.co.uk), 
social media, targeted leaflets and meetings. Even during the COVID pandemic we have been 
there for our residents, publishing the Bulletin on our website during the lockdown and paying 
an external company to deliver when our volunteers were not permitted to deliver.  For the local 
elections we welcome and ask for your support in continuing to put Upminster, Cranham and 
Dury Falls first and making our community a better place to live.

CRANHAM TEAM MEMBERS

London Borough of Havering
2022/23 budget and council tax            
The 2022/23 Council Tax and Budget were agreed on 2 March 2021 at Full Council. The 
Conservative Administration have increased this year’s Council Tax by 2.99%.    The total rise 
in Council Tax could be higher, if the Mayor of London goes ahead with plans to increase the 
Greater London Authority’s precept to fund transport and policing.   The Administration plans 
around £13 million in savings for 2022/23, more than half of which (£7m) would come from a 
reduction of around 400 staff roles. The Leader of the Council tried to justify the increases in 
Council Tax, service cuts, and staff redundancies. However, many residents in Havering will 
be very disappointed when they receive their Council Tax bills in early April.  Upminster and 
Cranham Residents’ Councillors proposed an amendment to the budget, which included a leaner 
committee system, which would have significantly reduced Councillors’ allowances, and offered 
up costed savings, which could be reinvested in front line services. These included funding road 
and pavement repairs, as well as improving street cleaning. This amendment was narrowly 
defeated. Councillors Ford, Ower, Wilkins and Tyler spoke during the Budget debate and raised 
concerns about the affect the £13 million cuts will have on services, and what impact of a further 
reduction of valid staff will have on those remaining, who will have to do more for less, which 
will have a significant impact on how services are delivered effectively to our residents. 
Please rest assured that your local Residents’ Councillors will continue to hold the 
Administration to account and will ensure value for money is obtained, and services are 
delivered effectively in the forthcoming year and beyond.      

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS

Havering
Residents 
Association  

“Change is Coming”          
The Upminster and Cranham Residents’ 
Association are proud to be members of 
Havering Residents Association – working 
together on behalf of local people across 
Havering.

Lower Thames 
Crossing news            
Cranham Ward Councillors continue to 
be involved with the ongoing discussions 
with National Highways and Havering 
Council regarding the proposed new Lower 
Thames Crossing. We were pleased to hear 
recently that National Highways next public 
consultation will not be held until after the 
local elections in May, as holding it before 
would have caused problems to council 
officials due to pre-election legal restrictions. 
National Highways are still to confirm exactly 
what updates there will be to their previous 
proposals when the consultation is held, 
but we are led to believe that the main ones 
affecting residents in Cranham are likely to 
be the inclusion of a foot/cycle bridge over 
the A127 on the west side of the M25, and 
raising the proposed ground level of the new 
road along a stretch near to Cranham and 
Upminster, by making a previously included 
cutting less deep. 

The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

continued on page 2
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
 

AREAS

COVERED
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

Linda Van den Hende  01708 223761

lindavandenhende@btinternet.com

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

CRANHAM WARD

We will continue to work to 
ensure that if the road does go 
ahead, it has the least impact 
possible on the residents of our 
ward, be it through increased 
traffi  c, pollution, noise, light 
or any landscape changes in 
the Cranham area, and that it 
includes accessibility for cyclists 
and pedestrians around the A127 
area. 

Cllrs GILLIAN FORD, 
LINDA VAN DEN HENDE and 

JOHN TYLER

Damage to 
grass verges/
pavements      
We have all noticed an increase 
in work on properties in the area. 
Th e improvements, in the main, 
are well received, however this 
has also brought about damage 
to grass verges and pavements as 
builders and/or delivery vehicles 
drive up onto these areas. If 
you notice this, please contact 
the Council providing as many 
details as possible, together with 
a photograph displaying time 

and date, with the vehicle contact 
numbers.
We have recently taken action 
with damage occurring in Benets 
Road and Plover Gardens.  
Please go to the Havering website 
Th e London Borough of Havering 
for further assistance.

PHIL RUCK 

Twittering 
Tyler!        
Our own Councillor John Tyler 
has recently started up a Twitter 
page, with news of some of the 
things happening in Cranham 
ward and his own personal take 
on local politics and occasionally, 
the wider world. He is also 
happy to receive messages from 
residents via his account 
@CllrTyler .

A big welcome  
May we take this opportunity 
in welcoming all the new 
households that have joined us. 
Our annual subscription is a 
mere £2 per year.  Whilst we hope 
to cover the cost of Th e Bulletin 

through advertising, we need 
funds to cover any legal bills and 
in the past have spent substantial 
amounts on planning issues and 
expenses to keep your Residents’ 
Association working on behalf of 
the community.  We take an active 
interest in supporting you and will 
continue to do so. We are active 
all the time, not just election 
times.

Weekly 
planning list on 
our websites    
Just a reminder that every week 
Havering Council publishes a list 
of planning applications received 
within the previous seven days. 
Since it was highlighted to local 
councillors that the Council often 
only sends notice of applications 
to a very limited number of 
nearby households, we have been 
publishing a link to the list on 
both of our websites each week - 
ucra.co.uk and raep.org .

@CllrTyler 

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS

ASSOCIATION TEAM MEMBER
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

Tragic events 
in the Ukraine         
We will all have been touched 
by the mindless war taking place 
in the Ukraine and the need 
for families to find refuge and 
safety. At the time of writing, 
the UK Government is yet to 
determine the guidance for 
receiving Ukrainian refugees. 
London Councils is liaising with 
Government on behalf of all 
London local authorities and 
Havering will liaise with them if we 
have anyone present to us before 
guidance is in place.   
Havering is not currently engaging 
with residents seeking to assist 
with an offer of a room in their 
own home. This is a complex area, 
particularly the care required in 
matching hosts and guests, and 
how to manage things where for 
example the relationship between 
host and guest breaks down. 
Specialist charities that work with 
people who wish to for example 
offer a room in their property are 
Refugees At Home and Room for 
Refugees. AirBNB.org-Get Involved 
is also seeking new hosts to 
support people fleeing the Ukraine.

Concerns have also been raised 
around Council funds being 
invested in Russia. The Council 
have no treasury instruments 
linked to Russia, and in relation 
to the Pension Fund, they have 
no direct holdings. However, 
some of the investments are 
in funds, where there is some 
exposure. In total, the Council’s 
exposure is approximately, £3.8m. 
This equates to 0.4% of the total 
Havering assets. Based on a 
valuation of £948m. International 
sanctions will impact on the 
movement of funds, and this will 
be done as soon as possible in line 
with commercial considerations. 

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Riding for 
the Disabled 
Upminster         
The group have had to change 
venue and due to that reason we 
are in need of volunteers to assist 
our riders.  Horse knowledge is not 
essential, training will be given.   
We are based at Eastminster 
Riding School, just off of Upper 
Rainham Road and ride on 

Wednesdays during school term 
time.  If you would like to know 
more contact Stella on 07717 
883846.

My sincere 
thanks          
May I take this opportunity in 
thanking all of you who have 
been in touch following my 
announcement that I will not be 
seeking re-election to Havering 
Council. I have been touched 
with your kind comments.  As you 
can imagine it was a very difficult 
decision, but having been involved 
with local government affairs for 
over 53 years I felt it was time for 
your Residents’ Association to 
choose another candidate. Being a 
Councillor formerly representing 
Cranham, and for the last twelve 
years in Upminster ward, has 
been a pleasure and a privilege. 
Local Government has changed 
considerably. Havering Council is 
facing enormous pressures and I 
am delighted that the Association 
has chosen Oscar Ford to replace 
me. I believe he will be an 
excellent colleague for Linda and 
Chris as a lifelong local resident 

and with a wealth of experience 
as a former council officer.  I will 
still be taking an active part in the 
Association.  My thanks to you all.

Cllr RON OWER

M25 traffic 
noise in 
Upminster and 
Cranham         
Have other residents noticed the 
considerable increase in noise 
from the M25 over the last 10 
years?  Since the widening of the 
M25 from the tunnel to Junction 29 
the noise from tyres has become 
unacceptable. The motorway 
on this stretch is raised on an 
embankment and noise baffles 
that were promised have not been 
installed. The M25 flyover crossing 
the A127 is also completely open 
and requires baffles. Please give 
your views so that action can be 
started. Lets’ bring back some 
peace and quiet.  Please contact 
Cllr John Tyler to share your views 
– see contact details on page 2.

RICHARD MOOREY
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Cleaning Products for a Greener world 
Eco Mobile Refill Service 

Independent local  
family-run business delivering 

award winning, UK-made cleaning 
products and refills to the door. 

All are vegan, affordable and ethical 
www.happyhedgehogfamily.co.uk     Tel: 07396 654017

Hornchurch



Look after 
your tree        
With spring just around the corner 
and blossom already brightening 
our gardens and streets, it is 
good to see that the Council has 
been planting new trees in some 
roads around our area. Trees 
are so important in tackling 
climate change, improving 
air quality, giving shade and 
cooling, controlling fl ooding and 
enhancing our mental health, 
whilst off ering an important 
habitat for wildlife, and of course 
we must replace those lost in 
recent storms. It is sad however, 
that the aftercare of these young 
trees can sometimes fall short, 
some previous plantings have died 
and too many maturing trees are 
holding up their stakes or being 
damaged by ever tightening tree 
ties. If you are lucky enough to 
have had a new tree planted near 
you, you can help it survive its fi rst 
year by watering in dry periods. If 
you see a council tree that is being 
strangled by its tree tie, please let 
me know and I will get it attended 
to.

OSCAR FORD

Hornchurch 
Football Club     
As we come towards the end of 
the football season it was great 
hearing that Hornchurch Football 
Club were awarded “Sports Club 
of the Year” at the Havering 
Sports Council awards. Our 
congratulations to the Club.
Please note the following home 
fi xtures this month at Th e 
Stadium, Bridge Avenue. 
Saturday,16th Brightlingsea 
Regent and on Saturday, 23rd 
Wingate and Finchley. Kick off  at 
3pm.   Th e club has an excellent 
bar.  Please go and support your 
local family friendly club.

No Fault divorce
Divorce procedures overhauled 
in one of the biggest changes in 
recent times.
Currently, to divorce you need 
to prove that the marriage has 
irretrievably broken down by 
showing unreasonable behaviour, 
adultery, desertion, two years 
separation (if the parties agree) 
or fi ve years separation. Th is 
often leaves couples who have 

been separated for less than two 
years in a diffi  cult position where 
one party must blame the other 
party for the breakdown of this 
marriage.  Family lawyers have 
been campaigning for decades 
for the law to be changed to allow 
for a divorce to take place without 
one party being blamed for the 
breakdown.  After a very long wait, 
no fault divorces will become 
eff ective in England and Wales on 
6 April 2022. 
For further information contact 
Pinney Talfourd Solicitors 
www.pinneytalfourd.co.uk

Tapestry meals 
on wheels 
service – use it 
or lose it!       
Tapestry is an innovative charity 
and ‘not for profi t’ social business 
working to provide appropriate, 
personalised and aff ordable care 
and support for adults and older 
people in the local community.  
During the pandemic, Tapestry 
established a food delivery service, 
initially through donations, 
providing hot, healthy, freshly 

produced meals to vulnerable 
people of all ages. Th ey still deliver 
between 450-500 meals each week 
but they are now self-funded and 
are currently making a loss. Th is 
leaves the service at risk unless 
more customers start to make use 
of it. Around 250 meals a week 
more would make the service 
fi nancially sustainable.
To fi nd out more details visit 
tapestry-uk.org/new-food-
delivery-service , e-mail them 
via hello@tapestry-uk.org or call 
them on 01708 796 600.

Pilates Studio  
(off Argyle Gdns RM14)

Pilates can help to reduce pain, 
reduce stress, improve joint 
movement and increase core 
and overall body strength and 
bone density. At our warm and 
comfortable studio, we work only 
with very small groups to ensure 
close supervision and correct 
technique. We off er private 1:1 
or 2:1 pilates matwork with small 
equipment, or larger apparatus 
(Reformer/Tower/Ladder Barrel/
Wunda Chair), and sports/
remedial massage appointments.  

5

continued on page 7

office@novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                                   0203 468 4783

www.novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                   85 Great Portland Street, London, W1W 7LT

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

PLANNING & BUILDING REGS

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

CONCEPT & DESIGN

NEW BUILD & EXTENSIONS

COMMERCIAL

RESIDENTIAL
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

Service Contracts 
(please ask for details)

07539 444 413

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

01708 463 526

3535 YEARS EXPERTISE

Windows • Doors • Conservatories • Fascia and Guttering • Conservatory Refurbishments

Visit Our Local Showroom. Concept House, Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1XP

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

Trading Standards Approved 
www.conceptwindows.co.uk

OVEROVER

We are extremely proud to

support older people in our

community to live independently in their

own homes. Our team is passionate about

delivering the highest standard of care and will

always go above and beyond to help our clients.

We are very happy to come and meet you and your

relatives to discuss our services. Please call us

at any time for more information about

how we can help you.

01708 609 364
www.radfieldhomecare.co.uk

havering@radfieldhomecare.co.uk

Havering & Brentwood

Outings & activities

Household tasks

Medication support

Wellbeing

Dementia care

Personal care
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We have over 25 pilates classes - 7 
days and 4 evenings per week 
including gentle pilates for seniors, 
men only pilates, and rehab 
pilates for post injury/surgery 
rehabilitation. A short beginner 
course to master the basics (just 
6 participants per course) is the 
best way to get started, or a 1:1 if 
preferred. Our Spring/Summer 
beginner courses are available to 
book now. We also have spaces for 
those wishing to join our Thursday 
4.55pm senior class.
www.upminstersportsmassage.
co.uk or call Charlene on 
07411 826721, or email 
upminstersportsmassage@gmail.
com

In memory 
of Sanders-
Draper          
Back in 2020, Sutton Lane’s 
Sanders School was renamed 
to Sanders Draper in memory 
of the heroic American Spitfire 
pilot, Flying Officer Raimund 
Sanders-Draper.  Head teacher, 
Stuart Brooks who had joined 

in 2018 was determined for the 
change to be made in honour of 
the selfless actions of the war-
time Hornchurch Airfield pilot.  
Due to the COVID pandemic, 
celebrations of the name change 
were curtailed until Mr Brooks and 
staff decided to mark the event 
on what was the 79th anniversary 
of the pilot’s death on the 24th 
March. 
As a showpiece of the celebrations 
and anniversary, the school 
commissioned extracts from the 
well-known and very popular “The 
Good Intent” to be performed 
by the pupils.  The play itself 
celebrating 25 years since its debut 
performance as a stage musical 
at the Queen’s Theatre in 1997 
which was written by Cranham’s 
own Gerry Sweeney and then 
Queen’s Theatre front of House 
Manager Dave Ross.  Gerry stated 
that for the play to be chosen 
and performed at the very school 
that features so much in the 
story on the extremely poignant 
anniversary of Sanders-Draper’s 
death, was a privilege and honour.  
Sanders chose to guide his 
stricken aircraft into the grounds 
outside of the school to protect 
the buildings and students within.  

The Spitfire skidded along a cinder 
pathway, eventually coming to 
rest against the exterior walls of 
two end classrooms.  Tragically 
Sanders-Draper did not survive 
the crash.

Book Review: 
The Old 
Explorers 
Club by Peter 
Larner          
Imagine a group of time travellers 
who have been on thrilling 
adventures, live in the house just 
next door to you. How cool would 
that be?! Well, that’s exactly what 
happened to Billy in the Old 
Explorers Club.
This teen fiction book was gifted 
to me by the author Peter Larner 
who lives locally in Upminster and 
has based several of the characters 
on friends and relatives. It has a 
slow start, but is worth persevering 
with, as it has a daring storyline 
with lots of twists and turns that 
keep you gripped and wanting to 
read the next page. 

The book has links to true stories, 
including their references, which 
makes it seem more exciting and 
realistic. The language is very 
advanced and sophisticated and I 
found myself re-reading sections 
to help with understanding. I 
would therefore recommend this 
book for an older teen age group. 
Many books leave the reader 
with endings that are open to 
interpretation. However, this book 
neatly ties up every loose end 
and would suit people who love 
reading action adventure stories.
ROSIE MEADWAY

 Poppy appeal 
update           
The Royal British Legion of 
Upminster and Cranham wish 
to thank the residents, local 
businesses, schools, local youth 
organisations and churches for 
their support during our poppy 
appeal last year. To date our total 
stands at £18.985.40. This is an 
amazing amount and proves we’re 
moving in the right direction. 
Our poppy appeal continues 
until 30th September 2022. We 

continued on page 9

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

Creating looks 
you’ll love

A new service completely tailored to you. 
Providing inspiration with colours, concepts, layouts, 

lighting, fabric and furniture. Giving you the perfect look 
that you’ve always dreamed of for your home.

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

01708 255300
Book a consultation with us today

Enjoy a safer shopping experience at Roomes with sanitisation and social distancing throughout the showroom
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wish to thank our collectors for 
their dedication every year. For 
more information please visit our 
website upminsterrbl@aol.com  
or call our club 01708 223157.

The Wesley 
Players 
Present:  
Laugh? I 
Nearly Went 
To Miami!       
Tom, an Elvis fanatic, and his 
fi ancé Alice are unable to fl y to 
Miami, for an Elvis convention, 
due to fog. When they arrive back 
at Tom’s fl at they discover that 
they have inadvertently picked 
up the wrong suitcases at the 
airport, and are now in possession 
of half a million dollars! Add in 
Tom’s fl ashy brother Barney with 
his latest girlfriend, an eccentric 
Auntie, a thug and a policeman 
and what follows is a fast moving, 
zany comedy of confusion!
Prices: £7 Adults, £5.50 for 
concessions and £3.50 for children 
(up to 16). As usual Senior Citizens 
are admitted free on the Th ursday 

and Friday evening shows.
Tickets will be available on the 
door but book in advance to 
avoid disappointment. Text or call 
07708 214742 or contact Tickets@
Wesley-Players.co.uk. We are now 
accepting card payments on the 
door. 
Performances: 8pm on Th ursday 
19th, Friday 20th and Saturday 
21st of May 2022
Location: Upminster Methodist 
Church, Hall Lane, Upminster, 
RM14 1AE.

RAF 
Hornchurch 
Heritage 
Museum        
Th e RAF Hornchurch Heritage 
Centre is open every Saturday 
and Sunday from 11am to 4pm 
at 119-121 Suttons Lane RM12. 
Th is hidden gem has 10 rooms 
telling the story of Hornchurch 
Aerodrome through the fi rst 
world war and destruction of the 
fi rst German airship through the 
interwar years. You can fi nd out 
its opening as RAF Hornchurch 
in 1928, its defence of London 

and the home counties during the 
battle of Britain and World War 
2, to the post war years until its 
eventual closure in 1962.  Entrance 
is £5 for adults, children £2.50 
and under 5s are free. Th e centre 
has an onsite shop and vintage 
tea rooms and is well worth a 
visit.  For more details see www.
rafhornchurch.com 

Welcome Run 
Active        
We are pleased to see at 181 St 
Mary’s Lane, Upminster Run 
Active Essex have taken over the 
former Marie Cure Charity Shop.  
Th e shop specialises in equipment 
clothing for runners etc.  Please 
look at Run Active’s website for 
further details. Th ey also provide 
a personal fi tting service so you 
“RunHappy” - 100 percent staff ed 
by runners.

Can you 
volunteer?      
Guide Dogs are looking for 
volunteers in Upminster and the 
surrounding areas to play a vital 
role in the early development and 

education of our dogs, providing 
a loving home for puppies as they 
grow towards the next stage of 
their training. Could you and your 
family care for a guide dog puppy?  
Th is is a full-time volunteering 
opportunity as the puppy will live 
with you for 12-16 months. All 
puppy raisers receive training and 
a local staff  contact who will be 
with you every step of the journey. 
If you would like to be a part of 
a life changing journey join our 
puppy raising community today. 
For more information please 
contact Tyne at Tyne.Samuel@
guidedogs.org.uk or call 07423 600 
020. Th e Guide Dogs family means 
that together we will be helping 
more people with sight loss to live 
actively, independently, and well. 
‘Raising guide dog puppies has 
been the restoration of my mental 
health. As a family we get equally 
as much out of being a Puppy 
Raiser as we put in.’

Platford Green 
tidy up        
Some local school children were 
challenged to raise funds for 
a much needed Trim Trail at 

continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All Flat Roofing • Felt and Liquids  • Fascias and Gutters

All work guaranteed, All work insured

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363 • 01708 640177

**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

£45



11

 

 

JJ&&HH  AACCCCOOUUNNTTAANNTTSS  
CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS 

Family run independent local firm, providing accountancy and taxation services for small and 
medium sized businesses and individuals. 

• Self Assessment Tax Returns  
• Corporation Tax    

• Annual Accounts Production 
• Business Advice and Support 

• VAT Returns, Payroll & CIS Services 
• Book-keeping 

 

• Management Accounts 
• Fixed Fees Available

Get in touch to see how we can help you 
nadia@jandhaccountants.co.uk  
07508014863  
14 Beech Avenue, Upminster, RM14 2HN      

 

their school. Th ese junior ‘eco 
warriors’ decided they would have 
a sponsored tidy up of the green 
and pond around Platford Green 
behind Ardleigh Green college.  In 
doing so they collected multiple 
bags of rubbish including over 250 
NO2 canisters.  Th ey have a simple 
message for users of the green; 
“Please take your rubbish home”.

DOUG RUSHWORTH

Tithe Barn        
Th e Tithe Barn Museum of 
Nostalgia has the following open 
days this year.  Th e Barn is open 
from 10.30am to 4pm in Hall 
Lane.  Th ere is a free car park 
and disabled parking space is 
available. Entry is free. 
April 2 & 16, May 7 & 21, June 4 
& 18, July 2 & 16, August 6 & 20, 
September 3 & 17, October 1.
Th ey have an a excellent website 
upminstertithebarn.co.uk

Big Band event   
Th e Rotary Club of Hornchurch 
and Upminster are holding their 
Big Band charity evening at the 
Windmill Hall in St Mary’s Lane, 
Upminster. Th e event features 
the 17 piece Ken Turner Big Band 
who will entertain with a variety of 
music from the magical Big Band 
era. Th e date is Saturday, 30th 
April 2022 and the music is from 
8pm.  Admission is by prepaid 
tickets only which are on sale at 
£25 each. All proceeds from the 
evening will be donated to local 
charities. Th e ticket price includes 
a fi sh and chips, chicken and chips 

or vegetarian option and 
chips supper. For tickets 
please phone Terry Monk on 
01708 226305.

Spring 
events at 
Thames 
Chase         
As winter fi nally gives way 
to longer sunnier days, it is 
clear spring is on its way. At 
Th ames Chase this heralds 
the return to our popular 
seasonal events, alongside a 
few new additions this year.
• On Saturday 2nd and 

Sunday 3rd of April, 
we’re delighted to 
once again celebrate 
our Spring Festival, 
an annual festival which has 
been halted over the last two 
years of the pandemic. On 
Saturday we will be celebrating 
the farming heritage of the 
Th ames Chase site, originally 
Broadfi elds Farm with guided 
walk in the morning, followed 
by explorations of our farming 
past with our interpretation 

project. We’re also welcoming 
the return of our farmers market 
with wonderful produce for sale 
alongside special off erings from 
our cafe. On Sunday we have a 
family fun day with a visit from 
Wellgate Farm (slots available 
to book), family craft activities, 
trails and face painting 

continued on page 13
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07971 293569 
Website:

Mbm-electrical.co.uk
Email:

Info@mbm-electrical.co.uk
01708 898919

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL
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alongside some very special 
surprise guests.

• Our ever popular monthly 
Sunday markets are also 
returning in 2022 with local 
craftspeople and producers in 
attendance. Visit us on Sunday 
2nd April 10am - 4pm. 

Musicians 
needed        
Musicians needed for local band 
raising funds for local charities – in 
particular looking for a drummer.  
Please contact Chris on 01708 
551542 or email chrishasmag@
yahoo.co.uk

HAD Havering 
Charity Golf 
Day          

On Wednesday, 
11th May  HAD is 
organising a golf 
day at Top Meadow 
Golf Club.   All 

monies raised will go to Havering 
Association for People with 
Disabilities, a charity supporting 

adults with additional needs and 
disabilities in Havering.  Th e day 
will start at 9.30am with a light  
breakfast and a coff ee, fi rst Tee 
off  at 10.28am, followed by lunch, 
presentation and raffl  e.    £180 for 
a four ball, £45pp. To book your 
place for your team please email 
admin@hadhavering.co.uk or 
call 01708 476554 

Havering 
Multi-Agency 
Safeguarding 
Partnerships 
website         
Havering Council have launched 
a new website to provide 
information on a range of diff erent 
safeguarding issues, which they 
hope will be helpful to Havering 
residents, be they adults, children, 
young people or their parents and 
carers.
Th ere is also information on 
safeguarding policy, guidance and 
practice issues which will be useful 
for practitioners, volunteers and 
anyone else who works across the 
local multi-agency partnerships 

for adults and children.
For more information visit 
safeguardinghavering.org.uk/  .

Cllr JOHN TYLER

S.O.S. 
at All Saints’       
Before the pandemic Revd Marion 
Williams from All Saints’ church 
started a monthly lunch group for 
local single, over sixties…. S.O.S.  
It had just got established when 
the pandemic stopped all such 
meetings.  Despite that hiatus, a 
number of ‘friendships’ formed 
in those early days did continue 
during the pandemic with people 
looking out for each other and 
keeping in contact to avoid the 
isolation experienced by many 
during that diffi  cult time. Th e 
good news is that these monthly 
lunch meetings have resumed 
and I attended the February one. 
Th ere is a maximum number of 30 
people who sit down to a very nice 
lunch cooked and served by 
Marion’s small band of helpers.  
It was clear by chatting to many 
that they valued the opportunity 
to make new friends, enjoy 
great food and spend time in a 

positive environment just having 
important social interaction with 
others.  Th ere is always a scramble 
to get your place booked early.  
Th ere is no charge for lunch but 
a donation is welcomed. Th is is a 
great initiative which continues to 
contribute positively to the local 
community.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Thames Chase 
10k and 
Family Fun 
Run         
Th e annual Th ames Chase 10K 
and Family Fun Run is back on 5th 
June after a two year hiatus.  Th e 
completely off -road event takes 
place at the Forest Centre site on 
Pike Lane, Upminster and the 
multi-lap course follows a network 
of gently undulating footpaths.  
All funds raised help to maintain 
our community’s invaluable green 
spaces and woodland.  Why not 
challenge yourself this year while 
supporting this brilliant local 
charity? It’s suitable for all levels 
with no cut-off  time.

continued on page 15
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ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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You can book your place now at 
thameschase.org.uk
We’re also looking for volunteer 
marshals for the day, as well 
as local companies who might 
be interested in sponsoring or 
advertising at the event. If you’d 
like more information about 
either, please get in touch with 
Mary Wright mary.wright@
thameschase.org.uk

On-line Watch 
Link 

Our local Police Safer 
Neighbourhood 
Teams have asked 

us to promote OWL, their new 
system for informing residents 
of what is happening around 
them. Once signed up, you will 
receive e-mails with information 
on recent crimes and scams, and 
crime prevention information. 
For further information visit owl.
co.uk  .

A big thank you
Th anks to all who came and 
supported us to raise monies 
for Cancer Research on the 26th 
February at Th e Royal British 

Legion in Upminster, as well 
as those that donated monies 
but were unable to attend. In 
particular, thanks to Peter Rowell 
of Havering Denture, Billet Lane, 
Hornchuch for his generous 
donation - I’m pleased to confi rm 
we raised a little under £1,000.  
Th anks also to Cheryl and Stuart 
Richardson for organising the 
raffl  e and my son Bryan C for 
doing the children’s disco. 

ROCCO

The Hornchurch 
Passion Play 
returns
On Friday 15th, Saturday 16th 
and Sunday 17th April at 7.30pm, 
you can relive the last few weeks 
of Jesus’ life, as the Passion Play 
2020 returns to the Green by the 
Queens’ Th eatre in Hornchurch 
after a two year delay!   With a 
cast of over 70 and a full choir and 
band, the experience is one not to 
be missed.  Th is is a free event (no 
ticket required, just turn up and 
watch). 
For more information, please visit 
our website www.hornchurchpp.
co.uk.

OUT AND 
ABOUT IN 
YOUR LOCAL 
AREA

The Saint Francis 
Hospice Choir        
Th is year is the 10th Anniversary of 
Th e Saint Francis Hospice Choir. 
With the decrease in COVID cases 
and relaxation of restrictions, 
now is the time to celebrate our 
anniversary, raise our voices and 
raise some funds for the Hospice, 
which is in need of funds now, 
more than ever before.  So please 
join us for An evening of Light 
Music, at St Andrew’s Church, 
Hornchurch on Saturday, 23rd 
April at 7pm.  Tickets £5 at the 
door.  
St Andrew’s is a large building 
with space to allow us to keep our 
distance. We hope you will feel 
comfortable to come along and 
enjoy an evening of music and fun 
to lighten our hearts after so many 
dark days.   

JOHN MORRIS (conductor)

The Old Chapel 
Tea and Talks             
Wednesday, 13th April – Th e 
Tidal Th ames - its folklore and 
traditions.  Mark Lewis explores 
the rich tradition of lore and
legend in the tidal reaches of 
London’s river, including pagan 
gods, riverside taverns, ghosts, 
ceremonials, frost fairs, tales of 
smuggling and pirates.
Wednesday, 11th May – Th e 
Ghost walks on Friday.  Kate Poole 
will tell us about the London 
theatres that are haunted by ghosts 
– some endearing and some tragic!  
Please note our AGM will be 
held at 10.15am before the talk at 
10.30am.
Fees: £2 for registered members 
and £4 to visitors with 
refreshments after the talk.   Doors 
open 10am - meeting starts 
10.30am. 
Contact: friendsoldchapel@
mary.havering.sch.uk for further 
information.
Venue: Roope Hall, Trinity URC 
Church, 29 Station Rd, Upminster 
RM14 2SJ

Craft sale         
Coff ee morning and sale of crafts, 
books, jigsaws etc at Trinity 
Church, Station Road, Upminster, 
on Saturday, 9th April from 10am 
– 12 noon.   All proceeds to Ahava 
(formerly Hope4Havering).

Liberty of 
Havering 
Outdoor Bowls 
Club            
We are holding our open days on 
Friday, 6th May @ 11am –  4pm 
and Sunday, 8th May  @ 11am – 
4pm. Our sociable, friendly club 
is looking for new members, 
especially ladies, and we invite 
you to ‘come and have a go’. 
Equipment provided, but please 

07761 049852I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

IV DRIP THERAPYCRYOTHERAPY
RED LIGHT THERAPY
HYPERBARIC OXYGEN
THERAPY

besuperhumanofficial.com

NOW
OPEN

YOUR HEALTH IS YOUR SUPERPOWER

COMPRESSION
THERAPY

SERVICES

@
Upminster

Call to book your appointment

01708 545 777

HEALTH BAR

Or visit
besuperhumanofficial
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BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*



wear fl at soled shoes or trainers. 
Refreshments available. Club is 
located just beyond the Leisure 
Centre’s car park in Harrow 
Lodge Park. RM11 1JU. Our 
club members will be available 
throughout both days to give 
advice.  Please contact Sheila 
07949307336 or Richard 01708 
449245 for more information.  We 
hope to see you.

Upminster and 
Cranham Royal 
British Legion    
Knit, sew and natter: Come 
and join us for a friendly, social 
afternoon at the club. If you 
can’t knit, crochet or sew don’t 
worry, we will help, or just 
come for the ‘tea and chat’. For 
more information call the club 
01708 223157 or Lorraine on 
07796992000.
Entertainment: 
Saturday 9th April, Easter sale 
of hand knitted items by our own 
knitting club, tea, coff ee and cake, 
Pauls’ Poppy shop and much more 
- 11am to 4pm. Parking at Coopers 
school.   Will be followed by singer 
Nick Brown at 8.45pm. 
Friday, 29th April, Quiz Bingo. 
Saturday 30th April, Frankie 
Rockin’ Smith.
Saturday 21st May, Gaz Vegas. 
Friday 27th May, Quiz Bingo. 
Saturday 28th May, Sly Fox.
Check the website for full details. 
http://branches.britishlegion.
org.uk/branches/upminster/
news-events  

Shirley Tours     
Th ursday, 9th June, Brick Lane 
Music Hall “70 Glorious Years”.  
Celebrate the Queen’s reign on 
the throne with a fun day out.  
Includes coach departing mid-
morning from the Jobber’s Rest car 
park, Plough Pub in Cranham and 
Avon Road.
Enjoy a three course hot lunch 
before watching the matinee 

show.  Arrive home approx 6.30pm 
with usual drop off s en-route. 
Cost £72pp.  
Email: shirley@shirleytours.co.uk 
or call 01708 227884; or 07966 
146956 (mobile has answerphone 
so please leave clear message, with 
name and your contact details).
Fund raising for James Oglethorpe, 
Engayne, Hall Mead schools, All 
Saint’s Church and All Saint’s 
scout group.  Last few places left. 

Havering Antique 
Collectors’ Club    
Friday, 8th April – Gordon Bailey 
speaking on Artefacts Th rough 
the Ages - £5 for guests (one week 
early due to Easter).  
Friday, 20th May – Mark Watson 
speaking on Archaeology – 
“Beneath our Feet” - £5 for guests. 
Annual membership £30, 
guests £5/£8. Harold Wood 
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins 
Lane, Harold Wood.  Chairman 
Mrs Chris Lovett 07947 367258.

The Arts Society, 
Havering           
William Kent: Artist, Architect 
and Garden Designer by Caroline 
Knight – meeting on Tuesday, 12th 
April at the New Windmill Hall, 
Upminster. Doors open 10 am for 
10.45 start.  Th is event is open to 
visitors for a fee of £8.  Please visit 
our website  https://tashavering.
org.uk/Lectures/FutureLectures.
aspx 
Facebook:   https://
www.facebook.com/
groups/199870022175485 
 or contact us at info@
tashavering.org.uk, or telephone 
01708 221903.

“Learn, Laugh 
and Live!”           
Havering U3A meets at 2.30pm, 
second Wednesday of the month 
at St. Michael’s Church Hall, Main 
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Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

Breast Cancer is the 
most common 
cancer in women 
in the UK.
1 in 5 are under 50.
Don’t be a statistic.
Not all changes mean cancer 
and we are here to help 
Not all changes mean cancer and 

remote 1-2-1 breast awareness 
consultations with specialist nurses.
Our nurses will teach you how to 
check yourself with confidence 
and discuss any concerns you
have with your 
breast health.

continued on page 19
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IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff,

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary

Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

**LOCAL BUILDERS**
ALL BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION JOBS UNDERTAKEN

FULLY INSURED- CUSTOMER RECOMMENDATIONS AVAILABLE 
CONTACT US FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION.

TEL: 01245 420351
MOBILE: 07768172842
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Road, Gidea Park. Interest groups 
run throughout the month.  
Our upcoming meeting, 
Wednesday, 13th April – April Rose 
Twidell will be telling us about 
“Th e First Essex Witch Trials”.
Doors open 2.15pm. For more 
information come along or see our 
website: u3asites.org.uk/havering .

Havering 
& District 
National Trust 
Association       
We meet on the 4th Saturday of the 
month in the large hall at Ardleigh 
House, Hornchurch. RM11 2LG. 
Meetings start at 2.30pm, and 
last approximately an hour and 
a half. At each meeting we have 
a speaker. On 23rd April Tim 
Batchelor will be talking about 
“Behind the Scenes at Tate Britain 
and  Th eir Masterpieces”. 
You don’t have to be a member 
of the National Trust to attend. 
Visitors are welcome at a cost of 
£2 per meeting.  For further details 
e-mail HaveringNTA@hotmail.
com or call the Secretary on 
07939101802. 

Secrets of 
Hever Castle       
Join the Upminster and District 
Horticultural Society on Tuesday, 
12th April where Neil Miller, 
Head Gardener will present this 
lecture in the New Windmill 
Hall, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster.  
We go behind the scenes of the 
gardens at Hever Castle from their 
implementation in the early 20th 
century to current times. Plus if 
you like what you hear, we have 
a coach trip to Hever Castle later 
this year.  
Doors open at 7.15 pm with the 
lecture starting at 7.45pm and 
ending at 9.45pm. Th ere will be 
refreshments served during the 
interval fi nishing with a raffl  e at 
the end of the evening.  Entrance 
is free to members and is £2 for 
non-members. You can fi nd out 
more about our society by visiting 
our website.   

Interested in 
Playing Bowls?    
Have you ever fancied taking up 
the best game in the summer 
sunshine? Th en join us at 
Upminster Bowls club for the 
fi nest scenic setting in Essex and 
take up the wonderful game of 
bowls. Th e season offi  cially begins 
on 1st May and the club would 
welcome all new members.  Enjoy 
a great social calendar throughout 
the year and all the additional 
facilities at Upminster which 
include a subsidised licenced 
bar with Sky TV, a snooker room 
and a restaurant. Th e club has a 
lot to off er so please come down 
and check us out for yourself 
or visit the website at www.
upminstergolfclub.co.uk for full 
details including pictures. 
If you prefer to chat or have any 
questions, then please contact 
Nick Cole on 07798922528 or 
email colel.n@tiscali.co.uk

Keep Fit 50+     
Are you feeling less fi t, less mobile 
and missing social life following 
the COVID pandemic and 
subsequent lockdowns or maybe 
newly retired or new to the area?
If so why not come along and 
try our Exercise, Movement and 
Dance Class on Wednesday 
2pm-3.30pm at the St Laurence 
Church Hall, Corbets Tey Road. 
Upminster RM14 2AJ.   Everyone is 
encouraged to work to their own 
ability and body needs; taking 
it easy, maybe sitting for a while 
or pumping it up if happy to do 
so.  A friendly class which will be 
restarting after the Easter Holidays 
on 20th April. FIRST CLASS FREE.
Qualifi ed KFA/CIMSPA tutor.
chrisbannister104@btinternet. 
01277 211050

We love your 
emails              
please remember to provide your 
full contact details. We get a lot of 
emails, but we do need to know 
where they are coming from.

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates
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Weapon/drugs 
sweep           
I joined the Upminster Safer 
Neighbourhood Team (SNT) and a 
ward panel colleague to undertake 
a weapon/drugs sweep of Hoppy 
Hall car park.  � ere had been 
reports of anti-social behaviour 
and drug taking at this location.  
I am pleased to say no weapons 
were found, but there was 
evidence of drug use.  � e small 
silver canisters together with other 
drug evidence was found.  � e 
SNT will continue to patrol this 
location when on shift, especially 
when on lates.  � e Council 
have been asked by Upminster 
Councillors many times to have 
the barrier replaced as this would 
prevent vehicles accessing the 
car park at night.  So far those 
attempts have been unsuccessful 
but will continue.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE 

UCRA quiz night    
� e quiz night held on 7th March 
was a big success.  � anks to all 
who bought tickets and to Ca� e 
Gelato, Pinks Florist, Waitrose and 
Roomes Furniture for donating 
prizes for the ra�  e.  � e team at 
the Crumpled Horn really did a 
fantastic job and with our ra�  e 
and a great contribution from the 
Crumpled Horn’s ra�  e we made 

a donation of £351 to the Red 
Cross DEC Ukraine Humanitarian 
appeal.  Looking forward to the 
next one! 

VIVIEN SOUSTER

Cranham 
Community 
Centre            
We were all very sad to see the 
roo� ng felt of the Community 
Centre in Marlborough Gardens 
fold back as a result of the recent 
storm.  Unfortunately this led to 
damage that has kept two rooms 
out of action due to the internal 
damage the leaks have created.  
� e positive news is that the 
insurance company has con� rmed 
that they will not be repairing the 
roof, but instead replacing the roof 
due to the extensive damage.  � is 
will keep the rooms out of action 
for the foreseeable future, but the 
centre is working to the best of 
their abilities to accommodate all 
groups during this period.

Councillors 
call-in mini 
golf planning 
application           
Regarding the former mini-golf 
site in Hall Lane and the current 
planning application P0112.22, 
Cranham Ward Residents’ 
Association Councillors have 
jointly called-in the application. 
Among the many reasons given 
are the following:

• � e application is not in 
accordance with the adopted 
Local Plan.

• � e application represents over 
development.

• � e proposed housing mix does 
not meet local needs i.e. 20 x 
5-bed, 11 x 4-bed and 4 x 3-bed.

• No energy rating has been 
provided.

• � ere is no evidence of 
sustainability and net zero 
design, to meet Havering’s 2030 

A Will still on the to do list?
Need to review your existing Will?

Do you know the consequences of not having a Will?

Call or email to discuss your requirements without obligation.
Specialising in: Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning,

Lasting Power of Attorney, Probate.

01708 837102 scott@acumenwills.net

acumenwills.net

continued on page 22



carbon neutral target.
• Out of 35 properties, only 7 

would be provided with Electric 
Car Charging points.

• � e application proposes 
the removal of several Tree 
Preservation Order (TPO) 
protected trees.

� e call-in means that should 
the application be recommended 
for approval by the Council’s 
Planning Department, it would 
automatically go before one of 
the planning committees for a 
decision to be made. Should the 
Planning Department recommend 
refusal of the application, then 
this would potentially be refused 
without going before a planning 
committee, under delegated 
powers. We will keep you updated 
of further developments.

Cllrs GILLIAN FORD, 
JOHN TYLER and 

LINDA VAN DEN HEND

Easter Greetings 
from the local 
churches            
Easter is a poignant season for 
all Christian people - the most 
important festival of the year, as 
we remember the brutal death 
of our Saviour, Jesus Christ, and 
3 days later, we celebrate His 
triumphant resurrection from the 
tomb. � at weekend in history 
authenticated His mission to save 
Mankind and make it possible 
for you and I to have our sins 
forgiven and begin a new personal 
relationship with God. � is has 
got to be the best news ever!  We 
invite you to join our churches 
on a March of Witness on Good 
Friday as we walk from Upminster 
Methodist church at 10am, 
followed by an open-air service in 

Upminster Park at 10.30 (in poor 
weather, we will hold the service 
in Upminster Baptist Church, 
Spring� eld Gardens instead).
Please see https:ctucno.org for 
contact details of events at our 
di� erent churches - you would be 
so welcome to visit us, this Easter 
or at any time.    
Happy Easter!
PAUL THOMPSON  - Leader 
of Leader of King’s Church, 
Upminster

Bulletin deliverers 
needed in Cranham   
We are grateful to all of our 
Bulletin deliverers who assist 
each month but we are always 
looking for more help. At present, 
in Cranham we need deliverers in 
the following roads - Ingrebourne 
Gardens (from Holden way to 
Front Lane only), Isis Drive, 
Brunswick Avenue and Wing� eld 
Gardens/Gri�  n Avenue. Each 
round would take around 10-20 
minutes once a month. Please 
contact Cllr John Tyler if you are 
able to assist (contact details on 
page 2). 

More trees to be 
planted in Front 
Lane
We are pleased to report that 
Havering Council have agreed 
to add the grassed area in Front 
Lane, Cranham near to Gri�  n 
Avenue and Moultrie Way, to the 
Council’s tree planting planning 
list for next Autumn/Winter.  We 
had a row of trees planted here 
a couple of years ago but thank 
you to the resident who suggested 
adding more.

Cllr JOHN TYLER
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kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Commercial Advertising

Martin Flower 07785 244212
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

mastroianni@btinternet.com

Upminster Organiser
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Cranham Edition
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 



B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service




